
 

  

Churnet View’s Recommended Reads 

As we are approaching the end of November, 

and for non-fiction November, we would 

recommend reading Kay’s anatomy. This book 

tells you everything you wanted to know, and 

plenty you wish you didn’t, about the human 

body! This highly informative and hilarious 

book mixes text and cartoons to ensure there is 

something for every reader! 

 

1ST DECEMBER 2023 

Important Dates 

Christmas holiday: 

Monday 25th 

December – Friday 5th 

January 2024 

Inset day: Monday 8th 

January 2024 

Social Media Updates 

You can now find us on 

Facebook and 

Instagram. We’ll be 

posting our latest 

updates and news on 

these platforms.  

Facebook: 

https://www.facebook

.com/people/Churnet-

View-Middle-School-

Leek/10006357825732

0/ 

Instagram: 

https://www.instagra

m.com/churnetviewmi

ddleschool/ 

Computing Studies Competition 

Last week we had a fun competition take place 

between students in year 6 Computing Studies. 

After learning about how Search Engines work, 

and how Google uses Web Crawlers to index 

webpages on the internet, the year 6 teams 

were tasked to create a webpage, with good 

Search Engine Optimisation. Using a points 

system that has links to Google’s SEO scoring 

system, the winning webpage was 

www.peppapig.bacon.com with a team of 

students in 6A scoring 287 points. 2nd place 

with 285 points was 

www.peppapig.spongebobisbetter.co.uk and 

3rd place with 245 points was 

www.peppapiggettingrevengeonsuziesheep.c

om.  

 

Year 7 Netball 

Well done to the year 7s who took part in 

the Netball tournament at Fenton Manor 

on Tuesday 21st November. Eight schools 

were present at the tournament which 

meant a lot of games for each team. Some 

wins and losses for each team, but every 

game was played with determination and 

some excellent skill.  

Both teams performed brilliantly. Their 

behaviour on and off the court was 

exceptional and Miss Hicklin and Miss 

Harrison could not be prouder of the girls.  

Non-School Uniform: Save the Children and 

The Douglas Macmillan Hospice 

On Friday 8th December 2023, we will be 

raising money for Save the Children and The 

Douglas Macmillan Hospice. This will be a 

designated non-uniform day, with the 

stipulation that pupils out of uniform wear 

their silliest, cosiest or favourite 

festive/winter knits for the day. If your child 

does not have a Christmas Jumper please do 

not feel that you need to splash out on a 

snazzy sweater to take part – children could 

decorate an old or plain jumper with tinsel, 

baubles or homemade snowflakes to create 

unique crafty crackers. Please can donations 

be made via ParentPay.  

https://www.facebook.com/people/Churnet-View-Middle-School-Leek/100063578257320/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Churnet-View-Middle-School-Leek/100063578257320/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Churnet-View-Middle-School-Leek/100063578257320/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Churnet-View-Middle-School-Leek/100063578257320/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Churnet-View-Middle-School-Leek/100063578257320/
https://www.instagram.com/churnetviewmiddleschool/
https://www.instagram.com/churnetviewmiddleschool/
https://www.instagram.com/churnetviewmiddleschool/
http://www.peppapig.bacon.com/
http://www.peppapig.spongebobisbetter.co.uk/
http://www.peppapiggettingrevengeonsuziesheep.com/
http://www.peppapiggettingrevengeonsuziesheep.com/


 
   

Behaviour Commitments 

This half-term, the staff and pupils have been working hard on relationships and consistency with behaviour practices. 

This is to make sure that the classroom environment and the wider school environment is set up for the best learning 

experience possible for our pupils. As part of this, the staff and pupils have designed a set of key behaviour commitments 

based on our mission statement and our school core values, which are: 

Our mission statement is: Belief, Aspiration and Success 

Our core values are: 

1. Respect, care for and develop our relationships with each other and our environment 

2. Hold the safety of ourselves and others in the highest regard and ensure that we take pride in our school, local 

community and society 

3. Have high aspirations, strive to achieve our very best and embrace challenge 

4. Take every opportunity to develop reading, writing and numeracy 

5. Become skilled, independent, lifelong learners who are confident, creative and analytical 

6. Communicate and collaborate with others on past, present and future issues so that we are diverse in our 

understanding of the world 

The aim of our behaviour commitments is to provide memorable, non-negotiable statements for pupils and staff to guide 

us through daily life at Churnet View. There will then be classroom and school routines based on these. This helps to 

promote our values and make sure the environment supports our pupils in achieving the very best they are capable of. 

For example, they support the consistent use of manners, calm behaviour when moving around the school, staff meeting 

and greeting pupils at the classroom door and classes lining up in their legendary lines. 

The Behaviour Commitments are: 

• Be Safe 

•  Be Kind 

• Be Ready 

•  Be Respectful 

• Be the Best that you can be 

As we feel that it is very important that the adults in school model the behaviour they would like to see, these statements 

have been designed for everyone. Pupils submitted their bee designs as part of a competition and the winning bees are 

incorporated into the final poster below. 

Mrs Jukes would like to say a big thank you to everyone who contributed and submitted their posters into the 

competition. It was incredibly tough to decide on our final poster design as every poster that was submitted had 

potential. Mrs Jukes, with the help of some of our pupils, decided one our two runners-up and our overall winner. Well 

done to Kiera-Mary Steele and Imogen Cope on their runner-up positions. A very big well done and thank you to Emily 

Barker for winning first place in the poster competition. Emily’s bee designs can be seen on our final poster below! 



 

  



   

Teamwork Brings Home Triumph 

Last night, both our year 8 girls and mixed basketball teams participated in a game against Endon High School. 

First up were the girls, playing in their first competitive game. The team made a fast and energetic start to the game leading both of 

the first two quarters. Creative passing and precise shooting giving the team the edge over their opponents. A slip in concentration in 

the third quarte saw the scores level, but the team composed themselves to again lead. In the final quarter, the team’s quality shone 

through and some excellent plays resulted in the team recording a deserved victory.  

Churnet View 21 – 16 Endon High 

The mixed team started the game in fantastic fashion, moving the ball sharply and precisely around their opponents, playing some 

excellent basketball around the key. This was a much-improved performance from last week and the team stayed in full control for 

the whole game, playing against a team a lot larger in height, but not heart. The team scored some excellent baskets and displayed 

some exquisite baskets, fast breaks and top-class layups. The team were disciplined in their defence and were organised out of 

possession. The team remain unbeaten in their three games, winning all.  

Churnet View 18 – 9 Endon High 

Two teams, one school! 

 

 

 



  

Operation Encompass 

We are a part of Operation Encompass which is a joint project 

between schools and Staffordshire Police. 

Operation Encompass reports domestic abuse incidents to 

schools prior to the start of the next school day, when a child is 

involved. 

 

Operation Encompass will ensure that the Designated 

Safeguarding Lead (Miss Fernyhough), is informed that there has 

been an incident. This will allow the school to use the information 

in confidence to make provision for possible difficulties 

experienced by the child(ren) and their families. 

 

If you would like to know more, please click on this link: 

https://www.operationencompass.org/ 

 

Sportshall Athletics 

Last Thursday, Miss Hickling and Mr Wheeldon 

took 22 Year 5 and 6 students to represent the 

school at Fenton Manor in the sports hall 

Athletics. For some of these students it was the 

first time they have represented the school in a 

sports fixture. There were some standout 

performances both within the track and the field 

events. All students represented the school 

extremely well and we're very proud of them. 

Well done all!  

Netball Results 

Tuesday marked the final netball tournament of the season, and 

potentially the last game for our year 8 girls. The year 7 and 8 A 

teams represented the school at the district tournament at Fenton 

Manor. The teams had a challenging night ahead of them, playing 5 

different games. With some wins and losses for each team, they 

showed incredible strength and a resilience to come back stronger 

when faced with a difficult match. 

 

Miss Hickling and Miss Harrison could not be prouder of everyone. 

The behaviour and representation of our school, that all of the teams 

have showed throughout each tournament, has been impeccable. 

They have always been an absolute delight to train and take to 

fixtures and we hope that the passion they have showed will 

continue into next year and the years to come. We are very proud of 

you all, as you should be of yourselves and each other. A huge well 

done to all of you! 

 

Leek Pool League 

A huge congratulations and a very big well done 

from all pupils and staff at Churnet View Middle 

School goes to Stephen Barlow, in year 8, who 

has recently won the title of Leek Pool League 

Young Player of the Year 2023 award.  

This is an incredible achievement, Stephen. You 

should be so proud of yourself! 

https://www.operationencompass.org/


  

Give a gift of books this Christmas! 

During our WinterFest on Saturday 2nd December, we 

shall be hosting a Scholastic book fair. Any purchase that 

is made will help to raise funds for new texts in our school 

along with new books for our school library. If we are 

unable to sell you the book on the day, due to stock 

availability, you will be able to have your purchased book 

in time for Christmas.  

Be Bright, Be Seen 

Be Bright, Be Seen encourages pupils and parents to 

think about personal safety during the winter 

months. As the days get shorter in winter and the 

dark nights begin to come earlier, it is important to 

keep yourself safe and seen.  

Wearing fluorescent and/or reflective accessories or 

clothing can significantly increase your presence as 

you walk, cycle or scoot.  

LED lights and reflective clothing can help visibility, 

and remember, always choose a safe place to cross 

the road, such as a school crossing or pedestrian 

crossing.  

 

‘Tis the Season to win BIG! £3,000 Christmas cash bonus! 

In our festive Super Draw, one lucky person will win an 

amazing £3,000 Christmas Cash Bonus – you could hit the 

January sales in style, spread the joy by giving back to a 

cause that holds a special place in your heart, plan your 

dream holiday getaway, treat yourself to the latest tech 

and gadgets, spruce up your living space for the new year; 

the choice is yours! 

Get your Super Draw tickets before Saturday 

23rd December to be in with a chance to win! 

To buy tickets: 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/ch

urnet-view-middle-school 

 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/churnet-view-middle-school
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/churnet-view-middle-school


 
 

Mr Simpson and the P.E. Department 

Our school was featured in the November edition of P.E. Matters journal following the fantastic afPE quality mark 

distinction award which we achieved last year. Our Head of P.E., Mr Simpson and his department work extremely hard to 

provide a high-quality P.E. provision at Churnet View Middle School and this case study highlights the journey the team 

have gone through. See his latest article which conveys the passion behind the success! 

Year 8 Basketball Team Make it Two in Two! 

Last week our year 8 Basketball team recorded their second 

consecutive victory in a tough encounter with James Bateman 

Middle School. After trailing in the first quarter, the team 

recovered and showed great grit and teamwork to record a 

12-8 victory. Points were scored by Olly Clamp (6), Tommie 

Venables (2) and Callum Coates (2).  

Well done to all! 



   



 

  



  

Digital Footprints 

Our KS3 students have been learning about our Digital 

Footprint in Computing Studies. We have been looking at 

the understanding of what we do online, stays with us, 

even when we journey through our lives into adulthood. 

Our Digital Footprint can determine our job prospects, 

and our career paths in the future. Our key 

understanding is that if we created positive Digital 

Footprints, we can control our future outcomes more 

easily. Year 8 have created their own Digital Footprint 

and we have crafter these into posters, to put up in every 

classroom, to help others understand the importance of 

being positive online.  

 Breakout Mornings 

During our breakout mornings this week, year 5 have been 

looking at Wild Eco building.  

The aim of their activity was to create a junk city. As a class 

they had to pick an animal and a place that their building 

would be based around. They used a range of different 

materials such as: Lego and recycled rubbish. They then put 

their building on the map. 

Who would have thought anyone could have enjoyed 

themselves so much with a bit of junk! 

Young Voices 

Our Young Voices choir have been practicing for their big 

concert next year. We have around 100 pupils taking part 

and singing their hearts out at Young Voice 2024! Last 

week, year 5 and 6 were treated to an assembly where 

our Young Voices choir sang for them. They were 

fantastic! Watch this space!   



  

The NEW Micro:bit is here! 

Since the Micro:bit was created to teach digital skills and physical computing five years ago, our students have enjoyed the 

fun creativity with links to future careers by using them in Computing Studies. The Micro:bit is a pocket-sized computer 

that can be programmed in many different ways, with multiple different uses. It allows students to get hands-on coding 

experience and computational thinking skills. The updated Micro:bit is set to add even more opportunities for learning, 

exploration and creativity in classrooms, with its new touch sensor, microphone and speaker.  

The new Micro:bit is available to buy. But here at Churnet View, we have successfully secured a free class set that has 

now arrived. We are looking forward to sharing our future coding creativity via Miss Shepherd's Computing lessons, 

and Miss Scott's STEM club. 

 

Happy coding! 

 

A Week in Sport 

As well as our awesome pupils taking part in our P.E. lessons, we have had lots of children accessing our extensive extra-

curricular programme. We also took part in lots of competitions last week. On Tuesday, our year 7 Netball team came 3rd 

in the Staffordshire Moorlands Schools Festival whilst on Wednesday, year 8 mixed Basketball team beat James Bateman 

in a Basketball friendly. On the Thursday, 30 of our year 5 and 6 athletes took part in a SportsHall athletics event at 

Fenton Manor and came 6th, whilst our U13 girls football team came 3rd in a Staffordshire Football tournament.  



 

 

 

  

The following pupils were awarded the most Core Value points for the week commencing the 27th November 

2023. Well done to all the below mentioned pupils! 

Year 5 

Dahl  

Leah Williams 

Oscar Walker-Cope 

Hughes  

Ethan Hiscock 

Mackenzie 

Ava Thomas 

Freddie Critchlow 

Morpurgo 

Fraiya Compton 

James Brady 

Palacio 

Fliss Cope 

Fred Savage 

 

 

 

Year 7 

Gibbons 

Maddi Medgyesy 

Elijah Doherty-Swift 

Hargrave 

Issy Hall 

Callum Rhodes 

Horowitz 

Jessie Mills 

Archie Bowyer 

Riodan 

Charlotte Farr 

Oli Chell 

Thompson 

Taylor Scragg 

Jayden Lovatt 

 

 Year 6 

Carroll 

Libby Brockhurst 

Seb Richards 

Fletcher 

Lexi Brough 

Aiden Barks 

Noyes 

Violet Boam 

Oscar Gayes 

Pullman 

Ffion Bird 

George Moss 

Rowling 

Daisie-Mae Tatton 

Peter Foy 

Thompson 

Enzo Kidd 

Zachary Dixon 

 

Year 8 

Blackman 

Milly Egerton 

Michael Heyes 

Fountain 

Sophia Lewis-Pestana 

Harry Fox 

Hill 

Bethany Stonier 

Oscar Thomson 

Stevenson 

Macey Cope 

Jack Crombie 

Stoker 

Isla Baker 

Barney Wood 

Zephaniah 

Evie Powley 

Joseph Mellor 

 



 

 

 

Year 5 

Dahl  

Ezmai Blackburn 

Ben Pitcher 

Hughes 

Lilly Cowan 

William Sexon 

Mackenzie 

Isabelle Blaymires 

Alice Barker 

Morpurgo 

Maisy Alder 

Oliver Crowhurst 

Palacio 

Esmay Bassett 

Oliver Keates 

 

 

 

Year 6 

Carroll 

Esmee Healy 

Leighton Carr 

Fletcher 

Kiera-Mary Steele 

Jayden Hodgkinson 

Noyes 

Gracie Mayer 

Ernie Moss 

Pullman 

Iona Harrison 

Connor Brown 

Rowling 

Eviee Eastlake 

Archie Bailey 

Thompson 

Molly Hancock 

Freddie Frodsham 

 

Year 7 

Gibbons 

Elle-Mai Bourne-James 

Jack Eaton 

Hargrave 

Lilly Kell 

Noah Riddlesworth 

Horowitz 

Caitlin Webster 

Ryan Miller 

Riodan 

Swai Birks 

Jacob Lovatt 

Thompson 

Molly Hancock 

Freddie Frodsham 

 

 Year 8 

Blackman 

Arianna Hill 

Reuben Wright 

Fountain 

Violet Woodward 

Peter Cottam 

Hill 

Mollie Clewes 

Ben Cope 

Stevenson 

Cora Etches 

Tommie Venables 

Stoker 

Daisy Davies Allen 

Alfie Ferns 

Zephaniah 

Maisie Morris 

Joshua Corden 

 

The following pupils were awarded the most Core Value points for the week commencing the 20th November 

2023. Well done to all the below mentioned pupils! 


